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Reference: FOI.ICB-2223/064 
 
Subject: GP Out of Hours 
 
I can confirm that the ICB does hold some of the information requested; please see responses below: 
 

QUESTION RESPONSE 

1. The number of occasions in the past 12 months when there 
were no out-of-hours GPs on shift; 

2. What advice was given to patients who sought a GP during 
the period when none were available; 

3. What other staff were available during these occasions to 
provide assistance to patients; 

4. The number of patients who sought out of hours care while 
there were no GPs on duty in the past 12 months;  

5. The number of children who sought out of hours care while 
there were no GPs on duty in the past 12 months; 

6. The number of occasions when an out of hours centre was 
closed due to lack of staff in the past 12 months; 

 
1-7. Bristol, North Somerset and South Gloucestershire Integrated 
Care Board (BNSSG ICB) does not hold the information for questions 
1 to 7.  
 
Please contact Brisdoc (SevernSide Integrated Urgent Care), contact 
details are as follows: enquiries@brisdoc.co.uk / 
severnside.governance@nhs.net   
 
Further details can be found via the following link: 
http://www.severnside-iuc.co.uk/contact-us/ 
 
8. Approximately 1 million - figures from 2021 were 945,070. 
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7. The number of occasions when just one GP has been on 
duty for an out of hours shift in your area in the past 12 
months 

8. The total number of patients in your region. 

 
The information provided in this response is accurate as of 26 September 2022 and has been approved for release by Lisa 
Manson, Director of Performance and Delivery for NHS Bristol, North Somerset and South Gloucestershire ICB. 


